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     The eastern hellbender salamander (Cryptobranchus 
alleganiensis alleganiensis) is large, aquatic salamander that 
has experienced historic declines across its entire range. 
As a result, it is a protected species of concern in North 
Carolina. Although the N.C. Wildlife Resources Com-
mission (NCWRC) and partners have worked to improve 
understanding of hellbender status in the state, not all 
hellbender populations have been accounted for. However, 
the hellbender’s dependence upon clean, cold, well-oxy-
genated water restricts its distribution to North Carolina’s 
mountains, overlapping much of the state’s trout fisheries 
(NCWRC Public Mountain Trout Waters). This overlap 
presented an opportunity for the NCWRC to reach out 
to trout anglers about hellbender conservation, while also 
offering a chance to increase understanding about the 
distribution of hellbenders thanks to anglers’ help. 

• In 2013, an advertisement within the Public Moun-
tain Trout Waters’ portion of the North Carolina 
Inland Fishing, Hunting and Trapping Regulations 
Digest initiated direct outreach on hellbender conser-
vation needs to trout anglers

• Other NCWRC outreach efforts also occurred from 
summer 2007–summer 2017 with a variety of stake-
holders (anglers, recreationists, and landowners)

* This included posters, streamside signage, 
in-person programming and information ta-
bles, popular articles, and a nine-minute online 
documentary

Methods:

Map depicting overlap of Public Mountain Trout Waters and Eastern 
Hellbenders

Advertisement in North Carolina Inland Fishing, Hunting and 
Trapping Regulations Digest since 2013.

https://www.ncwildlife.org/Learning/Species/Amphibians/Eastern-Hellbender
https://www.ncwildlife.org/Learning/Species/Fish/Trout/Trout-Fishing
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For more information:

Lori Williams, Wildlife Diversity Biologist
(828) 712-9117, lori.williams@ncwildlife.org

Jacob Rash, Coldwater Research Coordinator
(828) 803-6033, jacob.rash@ncwildlife.org

Much work remains relative to hellbender conservation, but 
this project demonstrated the value in exploring resource 
overlaps and ways to engage a diverse group of stakeholders 
to promote conservation messages that benefit a multitude 
of species. For more information on this topic please visit 
the March 2019 full-length article in the Journal of the 
Southeastern Association of Fish and Wildlife Agencies. 

Anglers, please continue to keep an 

eye out for hellbenders when you are 

on the stream and share your obser-

vations with the NCWRC. Thank 

you for all of your help thus far, and 

remember when it comes to habitat, 

what helps hellbenders…helps trout 

(and vice versa)!

• 207 hellbender encounter reports from stakeholders, with 
127 directly from anglers

• Data represent observations in 56 streams across 17 counties
• Seven reports from waters that lacked previous knowledge 

of hellbender occurrence!
• Reports originated both from private (n = 117) and public 

land (n = 90)

Results:

Hellbender in net (Photo: Taylor Stanley)
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